
The Church of St. John the Evangelist 
Parish of Douglas and Nashwaaksis 

Vestry Meeting May 15, 2025 
 

The vestry of the Church of St. John the Evangelist, Parish of Douglas and Nashwaaksis, met 
on May 15, 2025, at 7 pm. Present were Bill MacKenzie, Nancy Stephens, Ben Mersereau, 
Carol Jones, Donna Price, Steve Hart, Heather Storey and Chase McLean. Regrets – Michael 
Clark, Jeanne Sayre and Joan Dunphy. 
 
Additional Items for the Agenda – none. Moved by Steve, seconded by Heather that the 
agenda be approved as read. Carried. 
 
Approval of Minutes from the April meeting – The spelling of Ben Bourque was corrected 
from Burke. Moved by Chase, seconded by Donna that the minutes be approved as 
amended. Carried. 
 
Correspondence - none 
 
Business Arising – Controls and Equipment Boiler Service Agreement – annual amount for 
service would be $1545.50 before taxes. We will see if we can call every two years to have 
this done. Heather mentioned that the drain cover on the floor near the sink in the kitchen is 
raised and presents a hazard. We will ask Darrell to see if he can hammer it down. 
 
Refugee Day – It was suggested that we have a Refugee Day here. It would be June 22nd and 
would just be for awareness. Nancy will see if she can put a short video together for the 
service. 
 
Handheld Mic – We are awaiting suggestions from Peter Jacobs. 
 
Cushion Covers for the Couches – Ready- made covers are very expensive. Donna will follow 
up on other ideas. 
 
Under the Tent Issues – We are trying to arrange a meeting with them, but a date hasn’t been 
set up yet. There are storage issues that are aƯecting our storage room with the chairs and 
tables. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Finance and Admin – nothing to report 
 
Youth and Seniors – nothing to report 
 
Treasurer’s Report – oƯerings are down some. See Treasurer’s Report, attached. Moved by 
Ben, seconded by Donna that the treasurer’s report be approved. Carried. 
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Church Properties – The trees by the handicap signs need to be trimmed so the signs can 
be easily seen. Nancy will contact John Galbraith to see if he would be able to repaint the 
lines, as he did it last year. 
 
Side door – it still needs to be converted to an escape exit. 
 
Willing Wonders – we cleared $1,500 on our Bake Sale, to be donated to the Camp Medley 
Pool Project. There will be a yard sale in June. 
 
Worship – David Peer is on sick leave until he retires in September, so lay readers will be 
taking some of the services. 
 
Cemetery  - a work day will be held May 31st. Josh will order some soil. Moved by Ben, 
seconded by Donna, that we spend $300 for top soil. 
 
There are some plots becoming available. 
 
New Business – Freezers – there are two freezers in storage that are not needed, so they can 
be added to the yard sale in June. 
 
For Prayer – Our Parish – Darrell and Josh 
                           Our Honorary Assistants – Bruce, Keith and David 
 
Next Regular Vestry Meeting – June 19, 2025, at 7 pm. 
 
The meeting closed with prayer at approximately 8:15 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Carol Jones 
 
Carol Jones, Secretary 
 
Attachment: Treasurer’s Report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


